



## KNIGHTON HEATH GOLF CLUB

**Minutes of the Captains Committee held on Monday 8 May 2017 at 17:00 in the Clubhouse.**

<b>Present</b>	T Townsend (TT-Captain), A Groom (AG-Vice-Captain), D Lennon (DL-Ladies Captain), J Bowden (JB-Seniors Captain), M Randall (MR– Seniors Vice-Captain). A Hebditch (AH-President) R Bauser (RB – General Manager)	<b>Action</b>
	A Magee (AM)	
<b>1123</b>	<b>APOLOGIES</b>	
	J Airth & A Windsor	
<b>1124</b>	<b>MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING</b>	
	The minutes of the meeting held on 3 April 2017 were approved by the Committee and were signed by the Captain as a true record.	
<b>1125</b>	<b>MATTERS ARISING</b>	
(a)	<u>Open Competitions</u> JB said that as from 2018 all players entering the Seniors Open & Wine Scramble would pay the same entry fee. DL said that the Ladies ran their opens in total with no assistance from the club.  JB said that the Seniors were in the same position and that the prize table may have to reduce.  RB said that the discussion point was “should visitors playing in opens be paying a green fee”, Manco had decided that they should be paying and set the cost at £3 per visitor as from 2018.  TT said that cost for 2018 opens would have to be reviewed by each section taking into account the decision made by Manco.	
(b)	<u>Coaching Studio</u> To be discussed at the next meeting	<b>AW</b>
<b>1126</b>	<b>CAPTAIN</b>	
	<u>L Stanger Email</u> – He had an altercation with Adrian Milligan during a Medal competition. Mr Milligan played a shot out of the bunker and repaired the damage to the sand with the back of his club. When asked to use the rake he became abusive, as did his playing partners.  TT said that he would discuss the incident with both parties. AG said that members etiquette was very poor when it came to repairing pitch marks & raking bunkers.  TT said that members should be reminded at all times as to the problem.	<b>TT</b>

	<p><u>Course Marshal</u> – JB said that he felt that he was doing a very good job.</p> <p>DL said that she found him to be pleasant and was generally doing a good job.</p> <p>TT said that the general feedback seemed to be that he was doing a good job.</p>	
<b>1127</b>	<b>MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE</b>	
	<p>Abridged draft minutes of the Management Committee meeting held on the 24 April 2017, were tabled for discussion.</p> <p>AG mentioned that he thought that a new path should be made between 8<sup>th</sup> and 9<sup>th</sup>. AH agreed and said that he had already suggested this to Manco.</p>	
<b>1128</b>	<b>SUB-COMMITTEE REPORT</b>	
(a)	<p><b><u>Ladies:</u></b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <u>Vice-Captain</u> - A lady may be interested in the position as from October 2017.</li> <li>• <u>Captain</u> for next year, it had been suggested that a group of ex Lady Captains share the responsibility.</li> <li>• <u>Medical Certificates</u> – Questions have been raised by some lady members as to the use of buggies in competitions. DL proposed that the medical certificates should be renewed annually, besides for those members who had a permanent disability. On a show of hands the Committee unanimously voted in favour of the proposal. RB said that possibly a club pro-forma document may be acceptable to doctors / consultants. TT would also discuss with his friend who was a doctor.</li> </ul>	
(b)	<p><b><u>Seniors</u></b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <u>KH Knock-out</u> – lost to Bridport and would now play in the Plate, draw to be made week commencing 15 May 2017..</li> <li>• Friendlies – lost at home to Sherborne.4-2 and beat Parkstone at home 5-1.</li> <li>• JB said that walking up the 13<sup>th</sup> to 14<sup>th</sup> tee was difficult and that a bench was required for members to recover. The Seniors Committee would be writing to Manco requesting that they consider providing a bench.</li> </ul>	
(c)	<p><b><u>Professional</u></b> Nothing to report</p>	
(d)	<p><b><u>Handicaps and Competitions</u></b> Nothing to report</p>	

	<p>(e) <b><u>Juniors</u></b> Nothing to report</p> <p>(f) <b><u>Social</u></b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>DL &amp; AG agreed that the Tom Jones Tribute night was very entertaining. Only 40 members attended.</li> <li>Raffle raised £117 before expenses.</li> <li>Next event is 8 Sept, Quiz night with the Captain &amp; Lady Captain.</li> </ul> <p>(g) <b><u>Match/Competition Results</u></b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Nothing to report</li> </ul>	
<b>1129</b>	<b>MANAGER</b>	
	<p>RB tabled the <u>Subscription Analysis</u> as at 8 May 2017</p> <p>New playing Members – 80 Full Playing members – 379 (limit 410) 5 Day – 78 (limit 100) Total Playing members – 553 Total club membership – 670 Resignations – 8 (Medical, not playing enough, moving out of area)</p>	
<b>1130</b>	<b>CORRESPONDENCE</b>	
	<p>G Cook</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Very poor that no competitions were organised over the Easter weekend. RB did advise her that it had been tried and were not very popular. DL said that there was no reason that she (Mrs Cook) could not organise a social mixed competition.</li> <li>State of the patio area &amp; garden was disgraceful. RB advised that it was on the Manco “to-do-list”.</li> <li>Constantly collecting litter on the course. RB said that he would include in the next newsletter.</li> </ul>	
<b>1131</b>	<b>ANY OTHER BUSINESS</b>	
	<p>(a) DL – thanked AH for installing a sliding shower door and putting up the notice board in the ladies.</p> <p>(b) MR suggested 100yard single post markers on the side of the fairway on all par 4’s &amp; 5’s as the current markers were difficult to see. Refer to Manco</p> <p>(c) JB asked if members were given information re seniors. RB said they were and that any new senior member was generally played-in by the Seniors Captain.</p> <p>(d) MR said that some roll-ups were approaching full capacity and new members will be directed towards roll ups with available capacity. RB said that at member interviews the new members were encouraged to join the roll-ups.</p>	<b>TT</b>

	<p>(e) JB mentioned that some residents were having trees removed along the 15<sup>th</sup>, this may leave a gap.</p> <p>(f) AG – use of tee pegs, notices on short holes. Refer to Manco.</p> <p>(g) AG – flag is a disgrace, club should purchase a new flag.</p> <p>(h) TT said that he and 3 others would be playing in the longest day golf challenge on 16 June 2017 to raise funds for charity. 4 rounds starting at 4:30am.</p>	<b>TT</b>
	<p><b>There being no further business the meeting closed at 18:45</b></p> <p><b>Date of next meeting – Monday 5 June 2017 at 17:00.</b></p> <p>-----</p> <p><b>CAPTAIN</b></p>	<p>-----</p> <p><b>Date</b></p>